
 
    

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE NOVEMBER 2023 

Our Christmas Rally was one of the best we have had recently with everyone enjoying the venue, the 

company, the raffle and most of all the dessert and bacon and egg breakfast supplied by club. It was 

good to catch up with old friends and new members. 

Thanks to all the members who contributed to the successful raffle, and it was good that everyone 

received at least one prize.  

A special thank you to the members who assisted at the Christmas lunch and breakfast, your help is 

much appreciated, particularly by Joy. 

The club’s 20th Anniversary was celebrated at the rally. 

On behalf of Joy and myself and our Committee, I wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a Safe 

and Happy New Year. If you are travelling during the holiday period, please do so safely because we 

want to see you in 2024. 

Until then…carry on caravanning. 

Neville Henderson OAM 

 

       

 

 

 



 

CHRISTMAS RALLY AT NORAH HEADS 

 

Attendees: Dorothy & Robin Wells, Judi & Greg Cavanagh, Helen & Paul Anderson, 
Joy & Neville Henderson, Chris & Ian Bailey and Ralph, Lyn & Mick Robinson, Wyn & Peter Lowe, 
Liane & David Dijan and Narla, Lorraine Barrett & Shawn Bowers, Anita & Dean Ritossa, Ray 
Gardner, Maggie Nowland & Alistair Dewer, Karin & John Gillett and Mack, Karen & Kevin Hurley, 
Lorraine & Terry Bain, Carline & Ernie Ross, Janice & Alan St Vincent and Liz and Bob Beesley.  Day 
Visitor: Ron Scanes. 
 
Members started arriving on the previous weekend with others arriving from Tuesday until 
Wednesday when we were all on sites.  
 
Friday rolled around with a beautiful sunny day and the self-cater Christmas lunch was held outside 
the camp kitchen. Once the main course and dessert was finished the 20th Anniversary Cake was cut 
by Past President Ron Scanes and Neville Henderson and shared by all members. The raffle was 
conducted with every van winning at least one prize. Thanks everyone for your contribution towards 
the prizes and also Jayco Newcastle and Jayco Sydney for their kind contributions. The club supplied 
desserts of blueberry cheesecake, lemon meringue cheesecake, fruit salad and ice cream and this 
was well received by everyone in attendance.  
 
As if we hadn’t had enough “food” we had the annual bacon, eggs and toast breakfast prepared by 
the men on Saturday morning and enjoyed by everyone.  
 
 34 went to the Toukley RSL Club for Sunday lunch before returning to the park for afternoon tea. We 
were joined by Ron Scanes and his partner Sue at lunch. 
 
People started to leave from Monday and by Wednesday afternoon we were all on our way home, all 
agreeing that this was an excellent rally. 
 
Thanks to Joy for your organising skills, Mick & Liane for selling the raffle tickets and other members 
who helped made this such a success. 
 

Your Committee 

 

 



 
 

 
 

 



 
 

Some of the raffle prises. 

 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 

The winning light display 

 
 
        
              
                     

2024 RALLIES 
 
The Rally Schedule for 2024 will be sent separately A.S.A.P. 

 Thank you to everyone that attended the Christmas Rally, a great turnout. 

Joy 

 

The location for the next State Rally will be at Riverglade Caravan Park, Tumut.  This event will be only open 
to members of NSW caravan clubs as there is a limit of 114 powered sites plus some unpowered sites.  

The dates for the four-day event will be Thursday 17th October to Sunday 20th (departing Monday 21st).  The 
manager will hold sites either side of these dates if you wish to extend your stays by arriving earlier or staying 
later.  The cost for powered sites will be $36 per night ($40 – 10%).  

A registration form is attached separately.  

 
    
               



 
      

Welfare 

There have been no additional welfare issues reported this month, so again we all seem to be keeping well.  

For issues concerning the welfare of members and their families please contact: 

Wynette Lowe  

 

Happy Birthday wishes to our young members 
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Note: Committee Members & Members could you please forward your reports & anything else  

you would like to have in the Club Newsletter by the 20th of each month.  
 
Greg Cavanagh  
Newsletter Editor  

 
2022/2023 Committee Members:  
President - Neville Henderson  
Vice President - Colin Every  
Secretary - Liane Dijan  
Treasurer - Joy Henderson  
Rally Co-Ordinator - Joy Henderson  
Newsletter Editor - Greg Cavanagh  
Web Master - Lorraine Barrett  
Committee Members - Mick Robinson, Ian Bailey, Robert Beesley, Shaun Bowers, Greg Cavanagh and 
Paul Anderson  
Association Delegates - Robert Beesley, Colin Every  
Welfare Officer - Wynette Lowe  

 

Club Merchandise  
The following endorsed merchandise is available through Lorraine or Terry Bain  
 
Monte Carlo Shirts (white or blue) Biz Cool (Summer National State Rally)  
Ladies 8-24 Men’s S-5XL  
Poly Fleece Jackets Navy  
Add your name  
Magnetic Name Badges  

  

December 
David Dijan (3rd); Liane Dijan (17th); Chris Peterson (19th);                    

Tricia Spencer (21st); Colin Every (26th); Lorraine Barrett (28th)   

January 
Joy Henderson (1st); Jan St. Vincent (6th); Alan St. Vincent 12th);       

Anita Ritossa (14th); Dorothy Wells (27th) 



 


